Ruth L. Pierpont is the Deputy Commissioner for Historic Preservation in the New
York State Office of Parks Recreation and Historic Preservation, the agency that
serves as the New York State Historic Preservation Office. Ruth serves as the
Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer and is President of the National
Conference of State Historic Preservation Officers. She was an adjunct
professor at Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute in the Building Conservation
Program from 2002 - 2007. Prior to joining the SHPO staff in 1993, Ruth worked
for the City of Troy Department of Planning and Community Development for
sixteen years, serving as Commissioner of that department from 1991 — 1993. In
over 35 years of public service, she has had experience in a broad range of
activities and initiatives involving urban planning, historic preservation and
redevelopment.
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[Interior, Environment and Related Agencies]
Witness Disclosure Form

Clause 2(g) of rule XI of the Rules of the House of Representatives requires non-
governmental witnesses to disclose to the Committee the following information. A
non-governmental witness is any witness appearing on behalf of himself/herself or
on behalf of an organization other than a federal agency, or a state, local or tribal

government.

Your Name, Business Address, and Telephone Number:
Ruth Pierpont
Deputy Commissioner for Historic Preservation

1. Are you appearing on behalf of yourself or a non-governmental organization? Please
list organization(s) you are representing.

National Conference of Staie Historic Preservation Officers

2. Have you or any organization you are representing received any Federal grants or
contracts (including any subgrants or subcontracts) since October 1, 2008?

Yes

3. If your response to question #2 is “Yes”, please list the amount and source (by agency
and program) of each grant or contract, and indicate whether the recipient of such
grant or contract was you or the organization(s) you are representing.

The State of New York receives an allocation from the Historic Preservation Fund
through the National Park Service to carry out the National Historic Preservation Act. In
FY 2011 the grant was $1,361,060 out of a total appropriation to the States of $46.925
million.

While not a grant or a contract, the National Park Service and National Conference of
State Historic Preservation Officers operate a cooperative agreement to fulfill mutual
objectives.

Signature: - Date: 3/12/12



